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opening the gateway to a lifetime of learning  
 
Board Highlights  
From December 10 Meeting  For Immediate Release  
 
Christmas Lunch 
 
· The Board of Trustees hosted a Christmas lunch for Central Office Staff at the 
December 10 Board Meeting. 
 
Community Engagement Update 
 
· The Board received a report from administration on ThoughtStream, the online 
survey tool being used to gather feedback from community engagements hosted by 
Northern Gateway Public Schools.  
 
Trustee Presentations 
 
· The Board invited Barb Maddigan, outgoing trustee for Whitecourt, Anne Nichol, 
outgoing trustee for Little Smokey, and George Turk, outgoing trustee for 
Sangudo/Darwell, to join trustees and Central Office Staff for Christmas lunch on 
December 10.  Presentations were made to Barb Maddigan and Anne Nichol for 
their years of service to Northern Gateway Public Schools.  George Turk was 
unable to attend. 
 
Hilltop Jr/Sr High School Review Report 
 
· The Board received and accepted the report on the Hilltop Jr/Sr High School 
Review.  The report will be posted on the Northern Gateway Public Schools 
website. 
 
 Merry Christmas  
 
· The Northern Gateway Public Schools Board of Trustees would like to wish all 
staff and students a very Merry Christmas! 
 



The next Board meeting will take place Tuesday, January 14th, 2013, commencing 
at 10:00 a.m. with the regular Board Meeting at the Division Office in Whitecourt. 
Members of the public are welcome to attend the regular Board meeting. For more 
information, please call (780) 778-2800 or toll free at 1-800-262-8674.  
Box 840 ● Whitecourt, AB ● T7S 1N8 ● www.ngrd.ab.ca ● learn@ngrd.ab.ca 


